




























































THE BOURNE ACADEMY 

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMNTS 

TO THE MEMBERS OF THE BOURNE ACADEMY 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 AUGUST 2022 

29 

and the override of controls by management. Our audit procedures to respond to these risks included 
enquiries of management and the Board about their own identification and assessment of the risks of 
irregularities, sample testing on the posting of journals, reviewing accounting estimates for biases, 
reviewing regulatory correspondence with the ESF A, and reading minutes of meetings of those 
charged with governance. In addition to this we have also designed audit procedures over income to 
test the timing and completeness of income recognition in the year. 

Owing to the inherent limitations of an audit, there is an unavoidable risk that we may not have 
detected some material misstatements in the financial statements, even though we have properly 
planned and performed our audit in accordance with auditing standards. For example, the further 
removed non-compliance with laws and regulations (irregularities) is from the events and transactions 
reflected in the financial statements, the less likely the inherently limited procedures required by 
auditing standards would identify it. In addition, as with any audit, there remained a higher risk of 
non-detection of irregularities, as these may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, 
misrepresentations, or the override of internal controls. We are not responsible for preventing non­
compliance and cannot be expected to detect non-compliance with all laws and regulations. 

A further description of our responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements is located on the 
Financial Reporting Council's website at: www.frc.org.uk/auditorsresponsibilities. This description 
forms part of our Auditor's Report. 

Use of our report 

This report is made solely to the Academy Trust's members, as a body, in accordance with Chapter 3 
of Part 16 of the Companies Act 2006. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might state to 
the Academy Trust's members those matters we are required to state to them in an Auditor's report and 
for no other purpose. To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not accept or assume responsibility 
to anyone other than the Academy Trust and its members, as a body, for our audit work, for this 
report, or for the opinions we have formed. 

Tara Westcott 

Senior Statutory Auditor 

For and on behalf of 
Crowe U.K. LLP 

4th Floor 
St James House 
St James Square 
Cheltenham, 
GL50 3PR 

Date: 14 December 2022
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THE BOURNE ACADEMY LIMITED 

INDEPENDENT REPORTING ACCOUNTANT'S ASSURANCE REPORT ON 

REGULARITY TO THE BOURNE ACADEMY LIMITED AND THE 

EDUCATION FUNDING AGENCY FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 AUGUST 2022 

Conclusion 

In the course of our work, nothing has come to our attention which suggests that in all material 
respects the expenditure disbursed and income received during the year 1 September 2021 to 31 
August 2022 have not been applied to purposes intended by Parliament and the financial transactions 
do not conform to the authorities which govern them. 

Crowe U.K. LLP 

Statutory Auditor 

Date: 14 December 2022
























































